

NEWSLETTER JANUARY 2005

<u>Short-term scheme. Former Pool Site – Twickenham</u> <u>Riverside</u>

Dear Residents and traders,

Thank you for the very warm welcome extended to us by Twickenham residents and the many positive comments we have received for our work so far at the Twickenham Pool Site.

Following demolition of the pool building, construction of the new brick retaining walls and hard landscaping on the Embankment is underway. The old swimming pool has been filled in using the hardcore from the demolition work.

Next we will complete the new walls and steps from the Embankment to the new playground and construct the brick planters in the public open spaces. Once the playground has been installed and the weather warms up, we will undertaking a comprehensive landscaping scheme – with many new plants to provide year round colour and interest. We will also be putting in a new electricity and water supply.

As promised, we have been able to complete the works so far with minimum disruption to parking and traffic access in the area, and we intend to continue the same way. We may need to temporarily remove some parking bays later on – but we'll make sure there is plenty of advance notice.

We would like to thank everyone in the locality for their patience while the works have been carried out and look forward to completing the new public amenities ready for spring.

Should you have any queries or concerns, please telephone either Huw Meredith on 020-8944-3286 or Adrian Davanzo on site on 020-8744-1989.